TRANSPORTATION STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE

 
Minutes of Meeting of 27th May 2010

Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor C. Brophy

Councillor E. Coburn

Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor C. Jones

Councillor C. Keane

Councillor D. Keating

Councillor W. Lavelle

Councillor E. Tuffy 

Sectoral Interests: 
Mr. T. Newton, Community Forum





Mr. M. Moran, IBEC
Council Officials: 
Mr. J. Walsh, Director

Mr. P. Murphy, Senior Executive Officer
Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer
Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer
Mr. S. O’Byrne, Health and Safety Advisor

        Guests:


Mr. D. O’Leary, Dublin Bus






Mr. J. Scobie, Dublin Bus

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor D. Keating presided.
1.
Confirmation of Minutes
On the proposal of Cllr. D. Keating, seconded by Cllr. P Cosgrave, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 11th February 2010 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.
2. Presentation by Dublin Bus
The Cathaoirleach welcomed Mr. Derry O’Leary and Mr. Joe Scobie from Dublin Bus to the meeting. Dublin Bus made a wide ranging presentation on the background to their strategic approach to the delivery of their “Network Direct Programme”. The Dublin Bus presentation outlined the principles which underlined the review process, the key deliverables and the opportunities presented by the review. The presentation focused on the data sources which supported the review and the consultation process which was driving the roll out of the phased introduction of the programme.

Following contributions from Cllr. E. Coburn, Cllr. C. Keane, Cllr. P. Cosgrave, Cllr. D. Keating, Mr. T. Newton, Cllr. C. Brophy and Mr. M. Moran, the presentation was NOTED.
3.
Presentation on Health and Safety Issues
Mr. S. O’Byrne, Health and Safety Advisor to the Council gave a wide ranging presentation on provisions of the Safety, Health and Welfare at Work Act 2005 and Chapter 8 of the Traffic Signs Manual prepared under the provisions of the Road Traffic Act 1961. Mr. O’Byrne drew the Committee’s attention to the requirements, from a South Dublin perspective, of the qualifications, the categories and classification of roadworks and the current level of enforcement and legal proceedings arising under these provisions.

Following contributions from Cllr. P. Cosgrave, Cllr. W. Lavelle, Cllr. C. Keane, Cllr. C. Brophy and Cllr. D. Keating;  Mr. J. Walsh, Director responded to the queries raised. The presentation was NOTED.

4.
Presentation by Mr. Tom Newton
The Cathaoirleach indicated that with the agreement of Mr. Newton, he was deferring this presentation to the next meeting of the Committee.

5.
Report on the Control of Parking Bye Laws 2010
The report and attachments which had been circulated prior to the meeting were READ and NOTED.
6.
Report on Draft Work Programme
The report which had been circulated was READ and NOTED. The Cathaoirleach indicated that in preparing the agenda for the next meeting of the Committee that he would be informed by the contents of this report.
7.
Report on National Bike Week 2010
The report and programme which had been circulated prior to the meeting were READ and NOTED. Mr. J. Walsh, Director drew the Members attention to the highlight of the week being the Official Opening of the Grand Canal Cycle Route by the Mayor on Friday, 18th June 2010. Mr. Walsh invited the Members of the Strategic Policy Committee to support as many of the events as possible during National Bike Week.

8.
Report on European Mobility Week 2010
The report which had been circulated was READ and NOTED.
9.
Recommendations arising from Meeting
1. That this committee recommends that small grassed areas in South Dublin County Council area adjacent/abounding public roads (example only - Washington Lane/Butterfield Ave.) be planted with shrubs – woodchip, as due to safety legislation grass cutting is not taking place and that a survey be done to come forward with a list of such areas for agreement. 

2. To lay down guidelines for the SDCC area that grass cutting outside commercial premises / shopping centres on public roads be undertaken by the management/owners take responsibility for cutting said grass at regular (stated) intervals,  and to circulate the commercial premises with said guidelines when agreed.  (Example only Rathfarnham Shopping centre where a hand held mower could cut the small amount of grass safely) and that a survey be done to compile a list of such areas for agreement. 

The foregoing recommendations are being referred to the Community & Parks SPC for examination.
The meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.
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